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Jeremy Wates, Secretary of the Aarhus Convention

Environment and Human Settlements Division, 

Economic Commission for Europe

Bureau 332, Palais des Nations, CH-1211 

Geneva 10, Switzerland

Tel. +41-22-917-2384, 

Fax. +41-22-907-0107 or +41-22-917-0634

E-mail:  jeremy.wates@unece.org
Dear Mr. Wates,

In accordance with the results of the First Meeting of the new Working Group on Genetically Modified Organisms, held in Geneva in April 2003, we want to explain our vision of the best options to reach legally binding approach to GMO issue.

We see the option to amend the Convention and Annex 1 by specific GMO-related lines as preferential, as taking less time, less sources and more directly related to the Convention itself. 

It can be realized by deleting of para 11 of the article 6 with corresponding additions to this article, and amending of Annex I by additional point, probably 19a, covering the deliberate release of GMOs, their placing on the market, contain use of GMOs. From our point of view, the coverage of this point of the Annex I should be enough wide.

The other potential options, like new annex on GMOs, protocol to the Convention or decision of the MOP looks like much less attractive because of different reasons.

We invite the New WG to work in this direction.

Sincerely yours,
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 Aida Iskoyan

Focal point on Aarhus Convention in Armenia, GMO WG member 

